AmeriCorps Grantee Overcharges Grant for Staff Salary Payments
Closed 7/24/19

CNCS-0IG investigated allegations that Sunset Park Health Council (Sunset Park), New York City,
NY, operated two separate AmeriCorps programs to make a profit from grant funding and utilized
AmeriCorps members (members) to perform personal errands for staff.

The investigation found no evidence to support the allegations that Sunset Park profited from
AmeriCorps grants or members performed service outside the scope of the grant. The
investigation did find a Sunset Park employee improperly charged 100 percent of her time and
effort to the AmeriCorps grant, even though she spent one-third of her time on non-AmeriCorps
programs. CNCS-OIG recommended that CNCS disallow the costs associated with the inaccurate
salary charges.

Agency/Administrative Actions

CNCS agreed with CNCS-0IG regarding the recommendation to disallow salary charges for the
employee and initiated action to recover those funds.
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